


From: Brigden, Elizabeth
To: Mosinghi, Richard
Cc: Brigden, Elizabeth
Subject: FW: Comments on the Crawley 2035 Plan
Date: 02 March 2020 09:30:41

  
Sent: 01 March 2020 17:43
To: Forward.Plans <Forward.Plans@crawley.gov.uk>
Subject: Comments on the Crawley 2035 Plan
 
Which document would you like to make a representation on?: Crawley
submission draft Local Plan

Which part of the Local Plan does this representation relate to?: Paragraph
12.72  Policy H3g

Legally compliant?: Yes

Sound?: No

Compliant with the duty to co-operate?: Yes

Please give details explaining your response. :  

My comments relate to the question of 'urban extensions', particularly by
neighbouring authorities. I have in mind the potentially enormous Homes England
development West of Ifield, and my comments are aimed at both Horsham and
Crawley authorities: 

1. I was interested to note from the SHMA that ‘In both authorities, population
growth is expected across a range of age groups, but with the strongest growth
expected in those aged over 65 linked to changes in the population age structure
and improving longevity.’ In fact, the assumption is that 60% of the 24% increase
(or 14pp of the 24%) is due to growth in the over 65 population.  What does this
mean for the types of housing and facilities being proposed by Homes England? 
The provision of health care, public transport, etc.?

2.      Homes England haven’t considered the question of employment for the working-age
residents of West of Ifield.  Particularly given Crawley Borough Council’s limited capacity
to create jobs by developing land for industrial or business use, due to Gatwick
safeguarding.

3.      Similarly, the problems associated with building and living on a floodplain, on heavy
clay, have not yet been addressed.  

4.      How do Homes England propose to respect the fact that Rusper Road is an Area of
Special Local Character (ASLC)?  This means that proposals should ‘ … respect
or preserve the character of the area and be designed with regard to the areas existing
character and appearance. Proposals should be of an appropriate scale, design and massing,
and should not result in significant adverse impact on the locality, its setting and important
or valued views. All development within an ASLC should demonstrate, as part of the
Heritage Impact Assessment, how the proposals have regard to the area’s designation and
the character and appearance of the area.’

5.      Similarly, Crawley residents and their Borough Council consider West of Ifield is an
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